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A Message from Mayor Kareem Pritchett 
As I begin my term as 
Mayor, I understand the 
responsibility that comes 
with the milestone of being 
Mount Laurel’s first Black 
Mayor. I will continue to 
ensure that every voice has 
a seat at the table. 

With the challenges that 
2021 presented us, our 
council was able to fulfill 
a tremendous list of 
accomplishments that my 
colleagues should all take 
great pride in. 

During my remarks last year as Deputy Mayor I stated that 
this council will turn your voices into actions. We’ve done 
just that. 

We completed a communications overhaul, with a new 
transparent website, updated social media channels, and 
quarterly newsletters for our residents. We established 
the Environmental Commission, who will provide guidance 
regarding environmental considerations for local projects. 
We passed a budget of no tax increases. 

I’ve stated that the rich diversity of our Township is what 
makes Mount Laurel strong. Our creation of the Diversity 
and Inclusion Board is one our council is truly proud of. The 
board will serve the community by hearing and learning 
about the experiences of our residents. 

I hold a background in law enforcement and have had a 
long career as a correctional police officer, focusing on 
creating stronger ties between law enforcement and the 
communities they serve. Facilitating positive community 
policing not only strengthens law enforcement knowledge 
of a community’s need, it creates transparency and trust. 

I strongly believe community policing has and will continue 
to improve communication between law enforcement 
and diverse communities. Through a continuing series 
of discussions, myself, community leaders, and law 
enforcement outlined details of what steps are taken when 
an issue arises in a community. While a select few threaten 
to tear apart the thread that holds us together, our diversity 
is what strengthens that thread. 

I encourage Mount Laurel residents to attend meetings, 
come to Township events, and make your voices heard. 
Let’s continue to make great progress. 

Mount Laurel Form of Government Q&A  
WHAT FORM OF GOVERNMENT OPERATES  
IN MOUNT LAUREL? 
The Township of Mount Laurel operates under a Council-
Manager Plan E of Chapter 210 of New Jersey Laws of 
1950. The Township Council consists of 5 members elected 
at large with staggered terms. 

WHY IS THERE A MAYOR CHANGE EVERY YEAR? 
The Council appoints one of its members to serve as 
Mayor for a term of one year. They also appoint a Deputy 
Mayor to serve in the absence of the Mayor. The day-
to-day operation of the Township is handled by a full 
time Township Manager, who is the chief executive and 
administrative officer appointed by the Township Council.

On Saturday, January 1, 2022 U.S. Senator Cory Booker 
administrated the oath of office to Mount Laurel Mayor 
Kareem Pritchett. Mayor Pritchett served as Deputy Mayor 
in the 2021 calendar year. 

Assemblywoman Carol Murphy administered the oath of 
office to Mount Laurel Deputy Mayor Stephen Steglik. 



Township of Mount Laurel Introduces  
New Boards and Commissions  

Boards and Commissions have the power to make a 
substantial difference in our community, whether it’s 
developing new environmentally friendly initiatives or 
implementing programs to showcase Mount Laurel's 
diversity. The Township currently has seven boards and 
commissions. 

Mount Laurel Township is proud to present the 
establishment of the Environmental Commission and 
the Diversity and Inclusion Board. These boards stand 
to highlight issues facing our community and showcase 
positive solutions. 

The Environmental Commission is a seven-member 
commission comprised of 6 citizen appointees of the 
Township Council. The Commission will provide guidance 
regarding environmental considerations for local projects. 
The board will make recommendations and provide 
advice concerning open space preservation, storm water 
management, sustainability practices, recycling and 
landscape protection, and the protection and improvement 
of recreation sites. 

The Diversity and Inclusion Board is comprised of six 
members of the general public appointed by the Mayor 
with the advice and consent of the Township Council. The 
board advises the Mayor, Township Administration, the Town 

Council, and residents of the Mount Laurel community on 
exploring their differences, embracing and understanding 
challenges, and capitalizing on the true strength of Mount 
Laurel’s diverse community. The board will develop public 
education programs, hold community discussions, and 
provide trainings designed to develop mutual respect and 
inclusion. 

Township Council members serve on the Township’s boards 
and commissions through appointments that are changed 
every year. 

Mayor Kareem Pritchett will serve on the Township 
Planning board and the Diversity and Inclusion board. The 
Planning Board is responsible for overseeing development 
applications for subdivision, site plans and for the 
preparation of the Township’s Master Plan. 

Councilwoman Fozia Janjua will serve on the Library 
Board of Trustees. This nine-member board is in charge of 
oversight, management, and policy directives of the Library. 

Councilwoman Karen Cohen serves on the Township 
planning board and will be a non-voting council liaison to the 
environmental commission. 

All residents can participate in the Townships various  
board and commission meetings on the Township website 
www.mountlaurel.com

How Can I Find  
Township Meetings? 

	■ Locate meeting dates by clicking on the “Government” 
tab in the top corner of the homepage. Then click on the 
type of meeting you’re looking for

	■ Once clicked on type of meeting, the page will direct you 
to the meeting dates. 

	■ On the left side of the meeting page you’ll see a link for 
Zoom or meeting location. If the meeting is taking place 
over Zoom due to the ongoing Covid-19 emergency, you 
will find a link to sign up for the Zoom meeting. You will 
receive an email confirmation with a link to attend the 
meeting.

	■ Residents can also see an outline of meeting dates on the 
website homepage. Scroll down to the township calendar 
and click on a date. The date will have meeting items and 
applicable Zoom links.

Township Council 
Meeting Dates for 2022

 02/14/22��������������������� Regular Meeting
 02/28/22��������������������� Regular Meeting
 03/07/22��������������������� Regular Meeting
 03/21/22 ���������������������Regular Meeting
 04/04/22���������������������Regular Meeting
 04/18/22 ���������������������Regular Meeting
 05/09/22�������������������� Regular Meeting
 05/23/22����������������������Regular Meeting
 06/13/22��������������������� Regular Meeting
 07/11/22 ����������������������Regular Meeting
 08/08/22 ��������������������Regular Meeting
 09/19/22 ���������������������Regular Meeting
 10/03/22 ���������������������Regular Meeting
 10/17/22 ����������������������Regular Meeting
 11/14/22 �����������������������Regular Meeting
 12/12/22 ����������������������Regular Meeting



2022 Event Calendar
The Township is excited to share our 2022 event calendar! 
Please see our list for shred event dates, summer movies, 
and more. 

To stay up to date on event offerings please visit our website 
at www.mountlaurel.com. On the homepage you will find our 
“News and Updates” articles and event calendar. As we get 
closer to event dates, more details will be announced. 

For any questions or comments please email agrisetti@
mountlaurel.com

Mount Laurel Summer 
Camp at Springville 
Elementary School  

Mount Laurel Township is excited to announce the return 
of summer camp at Springville Elementary School. Camp 
includes an art program, sports, indoor and outdoor 
activities, clubs, weekly themed events, field trips, and 
special programs. 

Summer camp will take place from June 27-August 19, 2022. 
Summer camp is available for children entering kindergarten 
through 5th grade as of September 2022.

The Township invites residents to apply for Camp 
Counselor and Camp Counselor Certified Teacher positions. 
Employment with our summer camp will help you develop 
your professional skills, strengthen your leadership abilities, 
and give you hands on experience working with children in an 
educational and recreational setting.

Please send resumes to shigareda@mountlaurel.com. 

For more information and to sign up please view our 
registration form available at www.mountlaurel.com 

Mount Laurel Police Department   
The mission of the Mount Laurel Police Department is to 
provide a safe and secure environment for all, through the 
fair and impartial delivery of police services. Community 
policing builds relationships between law enforcement and 
the communities they serve. Throughout the year the Mount 
Laurel Police Department hosts events to connect with the 
Mount Laurel community. 

To stay up to date on events please follow the Mount Laurel 
Police Department on Facebook and Instagram

EVENT DATE TIME LOCATION

Mount Laurel Shred Event Saturday, April 9th 9:00 A.M. -12:00 P.M.
Mt. Laurel Police Garage 

100 Mount Laurel Rd.

Senior Luncheon Thursday, April 14th 11:30 AM – 1:30 PM
Mt. Laurel Community Center 

100 Mount Laurel Rd.

Clean Up Day Saturday, April 23rd 9:00 A.M. –12:00 P.M.
Laurel Acres Park - Pavilion 

1045 S. Church St.

150th Year Celebration Sunday, May 15th 12:00 PM – 4:00 PM
Mount Laurel Municipal Complex 

100 Mount Laurel Rd.

Veteran’s Luncheon Thursday, May 19th 11:30 AM – 1:30 PM
Mt. Laurel Community Center 

100 Mount Laurel Rd.

Memorial Day Tribute Thursday, May 26th 6:00 PM
Laurel Acres Park 

1045 S. Church St.

Summer Camp Begins  
Summer Camp Ends  

**start date due to change due to school snow days**

Monday, June 27th 
Friday, August 19th

8:30 A.M-3:30 P.M.
Springville Elementary School 

520 Hartford Road

Summer Concert Series  
Sponsored by the Mount Laurel Library

Thursday, July 7th 6:30 P.M. – 8:00 P.M.
Mt. Laurel Community Center 

100 Mount Laurel Rd.

Ice Cream & Summer Movie Thursday, July 14th Movie begins at Dusk
Laurel Acres Park 

1045 S. Church Street

Summer Concert Series  
Sponsored by Mount Laurel Township

Thursday, July 21st 6:30 P.M. – 8:00 P.M.
Mt. Laurel Community Center 

100 Mount Laurel Rd.

Ice Cream & Summer Movie Thursday, July 28th Movie begins at Dusk
Laurel Acres Park 

1045 S. Church Street

National Night Out Tuesday, August 2nd 5:30 P.M. – 8:00 P.M.
Laurel Acres Park 

1045 S. Church Street

Mount Laurel Shred Event Saturday, August 13th 9:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M.
Mt. Laurel Police Garage 

100 Mount Laurel Rd.

Food Truck Festival Saturday, September 17th 12:00 PM – 5:00 PM
Laurel Acres Park 

1045 S. Church Street

Veteran’s Luncheon Thursday, November 10th 11:30 AM – 1:30 PM
Mt. Laurel Community Center 

100 Mount Laurel Rd.

Senior Luncheon Thursday, November 17th 11:30 AM – 1:30 PM
Mt. Laurel Community Center 

100 Mount Laurel Rd.

Mount Laurel Tree Lighting TBD TBD TBD



Property Taxes  
and Fire Damage

Tragically, throughout the year, there are homes that suffer 
fire damage. Such an event starts a process of insurance 
adjustors, fire department reports, contractors, permitting 
and inspections. With all of the activity one thing often gets 
overlooked – property taxes. As soon as practical it is important 
that the property owner contact the Township Assessor. New 
Jersey statutes strictly regulate when an assessment can be 
adjusted for “material depreciation” from fires, storms, and 
demolition. The sooner the Assessor knows about the incident 
the better. Notice of damage starts a process in the Assessor’s 
Office which entails collecting fire department reports and 
Construction Office information. An on-site inspection also will 
help determine the extent of damage. Once the data collection 
is complete the Assessor will reduce the building assessment, 
which is usually reflected on the following year’s tax bill.

Tax Assessor's Office
	■ Resident homeowners who are currently receiving a $250 

deduction for Senior Citizen, Disabled Person or Surviving 
Spouse will be receiving the Annual Post-Tax Year Income 
Statement along with the Supplemental Income Form 
in the mail. These forms will reflect your 2021 income 
information. Please remember to return both forms 
completed and signed to the Tax Collectors office no 
later than March 1, 2022. Please be advised that failure 
to return the completed forms by the deadline will result 
in you being disallowed the deduction of $250 that you 
have already received for the 2021 tax year.

	◆ For information about State Property Tax Relief 
Programs, including eligibility criterion and potential 
deduction or credit amounts, please visit the Division 
of Taxation’s website at: https://www.state.nj.us/
treasury/taxation/relief.shtml.

	■ Please note the 2022 1st quarter property taxes are 
due on February 1, 2022. All tax payments received after 
Thursday, February 10, 2022 will accrue interest back to 
February 1, 2022.

	■ The township offers an ACH Direct Debit program for 
property taxes. If you are interested in participating, 
please check our township website for more information, 
including the application.

	■ Taxes are due February 1, May 1, August 1, and November 
1. Your current tax bill covers the last half of the current 
year and the first half of the following year. New tax bills 
are mailed in August of every year. 

HOW DO I PAY MY TAX BILL? 
Please note all options to pay your tax bill: 

	■ Mail a check or money order made payable to: Mount 
Laurel Township, 100 Mount Laurel Road, Mount Laurel NJ 
08054

	■ There is a walk up window dedicated specifically to the 
Tax Collector and Assessors office at the Municipal 
building. Residents are able to drop off their bill Monday-
Friday from 8AM-4PM.  

	■ Drop off your check or money order to the Municipal 
building.  There is a security drop box located at the main 
entrance of the building on the right attached to the wall.  
It is marked in red “Tax Collector’s Office.”

	■ You can also make payment online through our website at 
www.mountlaurel.com. Look on the quick links tab on the 
homepage “Pay Taxes Online.”

	■ Please note that we will not be accepting any cash 
payments at this time.

Veterans, Senior 
Citizens, Disabled 

Persons Property Tax 
Deductions

Any resident property owner who qualifies can receive an 
annual deduction from their property taxes if you are a 
Senior Citizen, Disabled Person or Veteran. For approved 
applicants a $250.00 per year deduction is applied to 
the property tax bill.  Applications are available from the 
Township Assessor’s Office at 856-234-0001 x1256 or x1257 
or the township website www.mountlaurel.com .  

For details please contact Dennis DeKlerk, Assessor at 
ddeklerk@mountlaurel.com or 856-234-6272.

Municipal Township 
Building Summer 

Hours 2022
The Township will set new hours for the summer of 2022. From 
Memorial Day through Labor Day the Township will be open:

• Mondays from 8:00AM - 5:30PM
• Tuesdays – Thursdays from 7:45AM – 4:15PM
• Fridays the Township building will be closed



Snow Removal
Our Public Works Department and contractors work hard to 
make driving safer and easier in snowy weather. The type 
of snow storm we receive affects the type of snow clearing 
operation that takes place and with heavy amounts of snow 
fall, the Township and contractors may plow your street 
several times. As snow rolls off the plows, it sometimes 
accumulates in driveway aprons. Please understand that this 
is unavoidable and it is the homeowner's responsibility to 
clear it. Here are some helpful tips to make the snow removal 
process easier for residents and the Township:

Please remove the following items from the street in front of 
your home:

	■ Trash/recyclable containers. Place on the grassy planter strip 
between curb and sidewalk where possible.

	■ Portable basketball systems, hockey nets, or any other 
movable sporting equipment.

	■ Do not park cars on the street during the storm and at least 
for 12 hours after the storm. This speeds the removal process, 
prevents cars from being plowed in, and allows us to clear the 
entire street curb to curb.

	■ Please don’t shovel or blow snow back on the street. If we 
already completed plowing this will create a hazard for 
residents.

	■ Shovel snow to the right side of your driveway (facing the 
street) to minimize the amount of snow entering your driveway.

Reporting Street 
Outages 

Public Works would like to remind residents how to report 
power outages and street lights. 

To report an outage by phone call 1-800-436-PSEG (7734) or 
text "OUT" to 4PSEG (47734) - Register your phone first by 
texting "REG" to 4PSEG.  

To report a gas leak, downed wires, or other hazardous 
condition, LEAVE the area and get to a safe location. Then 
call PSE&G at 1-800-436-PSEG (7734) or call the Emergency 
Line at 1-800-880-PSEG (7734).

Plastic Pollution 
Reduction Act 

Starting in May 2022 the Plastic Pollution Reduction Act will 
go into effect. The act prohibits provision or sale of single-
use plastic carry out bags and polystyrene foam food service 
products. The Act also limits provision of single-use plastic 
straws. This bill is a significant step to reduce harm and 
pollution that these products cause to our environment. 

The Green Team would like to remind residents of 
environmentally friendly alternatives: 

	■ Bring a reusable bag to the grocery store to hold items. 
This can be made from nylon, cloth, hemp product, or 
other machine washable fabric. 

	■ Reusable metal straws can be used at restaurants 
and when ordering single use iced drinks to-go at 
establishments.

	■ Pack your lunch in reusable containers and bags. 

	■ Buy fresh fruits and veggies and bulk items instead of 
products that come in single serving containers. 

Veteran Discount for 
Recreation Programs 

The Township of Mount Laurel, Mayor Pritchett, and 
Township Council recognize the significant contributions 
veterans have provided to our country. Many veterans who 
have served our nation and protected our freedom call 
Mount Laurel home. 

During the Township council meeting on December 20, 2021 
Ordinance 2021-22 was adopted. In an effort to show support 
to veterans, the Township will offer reduced rates for classes 
and activities offered through the Community Center.

Attention Dog & Cat Owners: 
 

 

 

Don’t forget to renew your animal license for 
2022! 

 
 
 
 

      DOG  CAT 
License Fee     $12.00 $12.00 
Non Spayed/Non Neutered Fee ADD $3.00  $3.00 
Late Fee (after March 31, 2022) ADD $10.00 $10.00 

 
 

*For additional information or to 
obtain a form for a new pet license, visit 

our website at mountlaurel.com or call 
856-234-0001 ext. 1235 



Mount Laurel Library 
FINE FREE!

The library has recently joined the growing number of 
libraries across the country that are eliminating overdue 
fines. The library has been fine free since March 2020 but 
now that change is permanent.

This is happening as libraries have realized that overdue 
fines can discourage use of the library by those who need 
it most. Overdue fines have been an economic barrier for 
the most vulnerable in our community. Libraries that have 
already made the change have found that use of the library 
has increased without any significant impact on the timely 
return of checked out items.

There will still be accountability since borrowing privileges 
will be suspended when an item is more than 14 days 
overdue, and after 30 days a bill for the replacement cost 
will be sent. Once overdue items are returned or paid for, 
borrowing privileges will be restored. There will also still be 
an overdue fee for Museum Passes since they are in high 
demand and their scheduled use by others can be impacted.

More information can be found on the Library’s website 
www.mountlaurellibrary.org.

Additional Walk Up 
Windows at  

Municipal Building
Mount Laurel Township has introduced two additional walk 
up windows at the Municipal Township building. The walk 
up windows are a resource for residents to get questions 
answered by a township employee in an effort to improve 
overall service and reduce wait times

The windows are separated into three locations based 
on department. The windows are dedicated to the 
Construction/Zoning/Planning department, Municipal 
Clerk/Public Works, and the Tax Office.

The windows will remain in place as the Township takes 
necessary precautions to protect both residents and 
employees from COVID19. The walk up windows located 
at 100 Mount Laurel Road Mount Laurel, NJ 08054 allow 
residents and employees to interact in a safe manner. The 
walk up windows will be open Monday- Friday from the hours 
of 8 AM to 4 PM. 

Please see our list of reminders  
for proper item disposal 

HAZARDOUS WASTE
Collection is done on the 1st and 3rd Saturday of the 
month between 8-12PM at the recycling center on 
Midlantic. Holidays may affect these dates. 

TIRE DISPOSAL
Schedule a tire pick-up for the 3rd Friday of the month 
by calling 856-234-0001 ext 1241 or by emailing info@
mountlaurel.com. 10 tires max per household a year.

WHITE GOODS/TVS (WASHER, DRYER,  
REFRIGERATOR, ETC.)
Schedule a pick-up for every Wednesday by calling 856-
234-0001 ext 1241 or by emailing info@mountlaurel.com

BAGGED/LOOSE LEAVES
Scheduled pick up is between Oct-Dec. All other times 
leaves can be left at the curb. Clear biodegradable bags 
can be picked up at the Municipal Building at no charge 
(1st ten are free)  

BRANCHES AND LIMBS
Place by the curb for pick-up. There is no scheduled  
pick-up dates. 

FURNITURE (MATTRESSES, SOFAS, CHAIRS)
Place with regular trash.  Mattresses must be wrapped  
in plastic. 2 items per household 

YARD DEBRIS (WEEDS, DEAD PLANTS,  
TREE TRIMMINGS)
Place with regular trash

NEW/REPLACEMENT RECYCLE CAN
Email info@mountlaurel.com or  
Call 856-234-0001 ext 1241

PRESCRIPTION DRUGS 
Lobby of Mount Laurel Police Department  
100 Mount Laurel Rd, Mount Laurel, NJ 08054



New Businesses in Mount Laurel 

STARBUCKS
The Township is proud to welcome Starbucks, located at 72 
Centerton Road in Centerton Square. This new Starbucks 
has replaced the closed location and features a drive-
through along with tables inside for meeting friends or study 
breaks. Starbucks offers flavored coffee drinks as well as 
grab and go food options like sandwiches and sweet treats 
like cake pops.

RANCOCOAS VETERINARY ASSOCIATES 
Rancocoas Veterinary Associates recently moved to Mount 
Laurel from their Mount Holly location. They offer veterinary 
care for small and large animals alike, from dogs, cats, goats, 
miniature pigs, horses, and more. Their team of experts 
provide quality care for routine health appointments, urgent 
care visits, and emergency surgery.

 The new office space provides a large waiting room with a 
separate entrance to allow small and large animals to be 
separated. Offering seven exam rooms, the team of vets 
can accommodate many patients at one time. There is a 
dedicated comfort room, with a private entrance for grieving 
families. Also in the office is a pet supplies room, offering pet 
owners with a variety of food options and toys.

They are located at 3201 Marne Highway.



RANCOCAS WOODS VILLAGE AND SHOPS 
Rancocas Woods Village and Shops, located at 118 Creek 
Road, offers residents a variety of specialty stores in a 
relaxed cozy setting. 

Shoppers can find antique goods, home décor, pet products, 
crafts, books and more. Shoppers can enjoy coffee and 
a light lunch at Four Green Cats Café, known for their 
Czechoslovakian pastries. The Artisan House offers a variety 
of artworks perfect in any home. Rancocas Woods Supply 
Company offers shoppers artisanal goods ranging from 
homemade candles and sweet chocolates. Second Time 
Books specializes in history and science-fiction/fantasy 
books and novels. The independent bookstore carries 
over 60,000 titles in stock. Ma & Pa's Tex Mex BBQ offers 
homemade Tex -Mex cuisine and is a local favorite. 

Throughout the year Rancocas Woods Business Association 
hosts a variety of events in the area, including the popular 
Craft and Antique Shows. The shows provide local 
businesses the opportunity to connect with shoppers and 
showcase their goods and crafts. 

In addition, residents can look forward to a Farmers Market, 
coming this summer to the area. The market will offer fresh 
seasonal produce and local goods. Sustainable Jersey, an 
environmental nonprofit, has awarded Mount Laurel $10,000 
for the community farm market. 

A detailed schedule of events for 2022 will be available soon. 
We encourage residents to keep updated of current events 
by visiting www.mountlaurel.com and following the Township 
on Facebook and Instagram.

ARES NUTRITION
The Township welcomes Ares Nutrition, located at 4309 
Dearborn Circle. Created by owner Patryk Baradziej, Ares 
Nutrition brings a form of stores that creates a unique 
shopping experience for all levels of fitness with knowledge, 
experience and premium brands.

Patryk started his work at a young age balancing several 
jobs which turned into an early career at Coca-Cola for 12 
years from starting level to running areas as a District Sales 
Manager. While others hobbies included happy hour and 
watching sports, Patryk spent his free time in the gym and 
learning about the lifestyle of fitness. That passion led him to 
open his first store in Hamilton, a second in Edison, and now 
a third location in Mount Laurel. 

The store provides vitamins, supplements, health and 
wellness snacks, meals, and drinks. Customers entering the 
store will find a fun fitness environment with upbeat music 
and fitness videos playing on the several TVs. 

New Businesses in Mount Laurel 



Winter Fire Safety Reminder
WE HERE AT THE MLFD HOPE THAT EVERYONE HAD A HAPPY AND WARM HOLIDAY SEASON. BUT, AS THE COLD OF 
WINTER SETTLES IN PLEASE KEEP A FEW THINGS IN MIND... 

HOME FIRE SAFETY TIPS:

	■ Make sure you have had a qualified professional inspect 
and clean your chimney before you start their seasonal 
use.

	■ Ensure all of your heating equipment is clean and 
functioning properly.

	■ Consider having it inspected by a professional and keep 
all combustibles at least  3 feet away.

	■ Test your smoke and carbon monoxide detectors monthly

	■ Keep candles away from anything that can burn

	■ Always have a plan to escape!

End of the Year 
Training: Escape 

System Refresher
Our firefighters are equipped with mission-specific 
exterior body harnesses to aid them in completing 
their job tasks at emergencies. Each firefighter wears 
a personal escape system that is attached to their 
harness. This piece of equipment allows firefighters to 
escape from life threatening situations, especially from 
elevated fioors if their means of egress is obstructed by 
fire or debris. All members train with this gear biannually, 
using our self-constructed window prop located at 
headquarters. This ensures that our techniques are 
always sharp if we ever need them on the fireground.

Visit us at mlfd.org, Facebook, 
and Instagram for more 

information and to learn about 
your fire department.

After 20 years of front-line service, Engine 3621, which used 
to be housed at Station 362 (Church Road Firehouse) has 
been donated to the Burlington County Emergency Services 
Training Center. The Engine will be used to train firefighters 
from all over the county for many years to come.

Fire Department 
Quarterly Update

WHAT’S HOT?



Mount Laurel Township 
EMS Training

Mount Laurel Township EMS Training Division will again be 
holding its Initial EMT Course starting on January 3rd, 2022. 
This course is open to all individuals who are interested 
in obtaining their NJ EMT Certification. Educating future 
EMT’s is an integral part of maintaining quality pre hospital 
providers in the State of NJ.

Over the course of 2021 Mount Laurel Township EMS 
Training Division has trained a total of over 200 people in 
classes such as: EMT Initial Training, EMT Refresher Classes, 
BLS CPR classes, Human Trafficking education, Domestic 
Violence Awareness education and Overdose and Addiction 
education to pre hospital providers.

We are proud to say that we have provided CPR training 
for the Mount Laurel Township MUA, Mount Laurel School 
District Nurses and CPR and First Aid classes to local Girl 
Scout Troops during 2021.

If you have a request for community education, please send 
an email to training@mlems.org.

Charlie’s Kitchen  
Mount Laurel EMS and members of I.A.F.F. Local# 3091 once 
again supported and shopped for food pantry items to be 
donated to area food banks for the holidays, in the name of 
Charlie’s Kitchen.  Charlie’s Kitchen was created in memory 
of Charles Kritz, Jr. by his father and mother, Charlie, Sr. 
and Marie.  Charlie, Sr. helped to serve Burlington County 
residents by collecting and donating to Catholic Charities 
every year, and after his passing, it has been continued by 
Mount Laurel EMS and Local #3091 members.  They have 
collected, purchased, and donated over $30,000 of food 
items in the last 10 years and are looking to keep up the 
$3,000 a year goal again this year.

Municipal Contacts
Mount Laurel Police Department 
100 Mount Laurel Road ���������������������������������������� 856-234-8300  

Non-Emergency
Mount Laurel Fire Department 
69 Elbo Lane ��������������������������������������������������������� 856-234-6053  

(Headquarters)
Mount Laurel EMS 
201 Masonville Road������������������������������������������������856-778-1274
Mount Laurel Library 
100 Walt Whitman Avenue��������������������������������������856-234-7319
Tax Assessor’s Office 
100 Mount Laurel Road��������������������������� 856-234-0001 Ext 1256
Municipal Court Office 
100 Mount Laurel Road������������������������������������������856-234-2003
Public Works 
100 Mount Laurel Road����������������������������856-234-0001 Ext 1241

Mount Laurel Post Office 
200 Walt Whitman Avenue������������������������������������� 800-275-8777
Municipal Utilities Authority 
1201 South Church Street������������������������������������� 856-234-0062
Housing - Rentals 
100 Mount Laurel Road��������������������������� 856-234-0001 Ext 1224
Tax Collector’s Office 
100 Mount Laurel Road �������������������������� 856-234-0001 Ext 1283
Community Development/Construction 
100 Mount Laurel Road������������������������������������������856-234-9686
Clerk's Office 
100 Mount Laurel Road������������������������������������������856-234-0001  
Marriage Application Appointments��������������������������������Ext 1236 
Dog/Cat licensing������������������������������������������������������������Ext 1235
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